
Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) 
Behavioral Health and Developmental Disabilities Administration (BHDDA) 

OFFICE OF RECOVERY ORIENTED SYSTEMS OF CARE (OROSC) 
 

Recovery Oriented System of Care, Transformation Steering Committee Meeting 
(ROSC/TSC) 

MINUTES 
 

DATE/TIME: January 18, 2018; 10:00 am to 3:00 pm 
  LOCATION: Peckham, Inc.,  
   3510 Capital City Blvd,  
   Lansing, MI 48906-2102   
 
FACILITATOR: Larry P. Scott  
NOTE TAKER: Recorded (B) 

 
ATTENDEES: In Person: Liz Agius, Elizabeth Boyd, Sandra Boyd, Sandra Bullard, 

Sara Coates, Steven Henry, Brittany Leek, Alia Lucas, Su Min Oh, 
Darlene Owens, Sam Price, Heather Rosales, Marci Scalera, Larry Scott, 
Kristie Schmiege, Joel Smith, Angie Smith-Butterwick, Ronnie Tyson, 
Jeff Van Treese, Pam Werner, Cathy Worthem 

 Phone: Denise Herbert, Joel Smith, Jane Terwilliger; Stephanie 
 VanDerKooi 
 Absent: Colleen Jasper, Lisa Miller, Dawn Radzioch, Tom Renwick, 
 Kim Rychener 
 
TOPIC SUMMARIES 
 
I. Welcome and Introductions – Larry Scott 

Mr. Scott welcomed the Transformation Steering Committee (TSC) and two new people 
were announced; Sandra Boyd a MA Degreed intern with Washtenaw County working 
with Marci Scalera. Also, Steven Henry, a peer trainer who works in OROSC as a 
community health trainer working with Pam Werner.  Everyone introduced themselves. 
 

II. Agenda and Minute Review - All 
At the request of Marci Scalera, today’s agenda now includes “standing order and 
challenges with the prescription side of things.”  The November 16, 2017 minutes were 
reviewed and approved by consensus.   

 
III. BHDDA Leadership Update – Larry Scott - Tom Renwick absent 

MDHHS Notice of Proposed Policy Changes for Medicaid 
The 298 RFI release is due by February 13 and a response is due by February 28, 2018. 
 
Tribal Consultation Meeting 
This meeting took place last week where a meeting convened with all the Michigan Federally 
Recognized Tribes. Discussion took place on topics of concern, such as children and family 
behavioral health. No negative feedback from the tribal entities regarding SUD services. All 
tribes are separate entities and must be regarded as such.  Please review your provider networks 
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and assure cultural competency and expert advocacy is occurring with tribal entities. Also, other 
important information was communicated to the group regarding the importance of bi-directional 
communication between Native American Tribes and Child Protective Services (CPS).  
Questions were asked, and ideas were contributed. Ms. Darlene Owens reported that Detroit is 
providing Naloxone training to American Indian Health Services.  
 
Meeting with Deans of Medical Schools in Michigan  
An overview of this meeting was communicated to the group. The department sought to know 
how and what the medical students are being taught about the opioid crisis. We learned that 
courses are now mandatory regarding opioid education on multiple levels and include 
prevention, health, wellness, and recovery.  Various members mentioned training they are 
rendering regarding this subject of educating the medical community.  Questions were asked, 
and ideas were contributed. 
 

IV. OROSC Updates 
A. State Epidemiological Outcomes Workgroup (SEOW) - Su Min Oh 

Two Fact Sheets have been created: Drug Overdose Deaths involving Opioids in Michigan 
1999-2015 and People in Substance Use Treatment for Opioids in Michigan 2001-2016. An 
overview of the statistic details of these fact sheets was communicated to the group. The fact 
sheets will be posted on the OROSC website soon. Dr. Oh will send fact sheets by e-mail to 
anyone from the group requesting it. As soon as they are complete, both will be posted on 
www.michigan.gov/bhrecovery under Reports & Statistics Spotlight. 
MDHHS Population Health – Working with Population Health on two Center for Disease 
Control (CDC) grants. 
MDHHS HIV-STD Section – Working with this section on HIV-STD projects. 

 
B. State Targeted Response (STR) to the Opioid Crisis Grant – Brittany Leek   

Ms. Leek communicated to everyone the progress of the STR continuation application for the 
2nd grant year starting May 1, 2018 to April 30, 2019.  Many trainings are taking place within 
the next three months, predominately heavy on implementation. Also communicated, other 
activity taking place in the project, such as Native American tribal media activity (Pow 
Wows, Facebook, Twitter, among others) and Screening, Brief Intervention, and Referral to 
Treatment (SBIRT) is also being incorporated. She communicated the progress on 
Motivational Interviewing, MISSION Re-entry, Strengthening Families, and the many 
Naloxone trainings, and Red Project, as well as others. More information coming soon on the 
statewide media campaign. Questions were asked, and answers were offered.  
 

C. Partnership for Success (PFS) Grant Project – Lisa Coleman 
Ms. Coleman introduced herself and gave an overview and update on the status of the PFS 
grant and stated that we are in year three of a five-year grant, and the grant focus; reduction 
and misuse of alcohol for underaged individuals 12-20 years of age and prescription drug 
misuse and abuse 12-25 years of age.  She, also, mentioned the Six PIHP regions being 
contracted with, as well as eight high-risk counties for the grant focus/priorities target 
population areas.   She mentioned how they are working on building relationships with 
primary care and the initiatives for referrals into prevention programming and focusing on 
health disparities and the various populations affected. She, also, communicated other 
information regarding coalition progress/growth. Also, Ms. Coleman and staff are involved 
in preparing the continuation application. Questions were asked, and answers were offered. 
 
 

http://www.michigan.gov/bhrecovery
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D. Peer Recovery Coach Training and Certification - Pam Werner 
A question and answer (FAQ) document was distributed to the members. Ms. Werner 
communicated about the details of the document, such as 140 applications having been 
received for grandparenting and 23 trainer applications.  All documents are on the OROSC 
website at www.michigan.gov/bhrecovery under Announcement Spotlight.  She, also, 
mentioned some of the FAQs people asked and the answers she supplied for those questions. 
Ms. Werner provided answers to various questions the TSC asked.   
 

E. Medical Services Administration (MSA) Policy Provider Fitness Criteria and 
Workforce Implications – Pam Werner 
Ms. Werner shared more about the MSA Policy, as it relates to fitness criteria and workforce 
implications.  She communicated to everyone the specific details of this document.  She sent 
the policy out to many recipients. Medicaid received 400 public comments, as well as other 
information related to the document. Mr. Scott, also, related some information about this 
policy to the group. Ms. Werner provided answers to various TSC inquiries.  Communication 
from the MSA will be sent out soon. 
  

F. Michigan Youth Treatment Infrastructure Enhancement (MYTIE) Initiative Grant 
Update - Heather Rosales and Angie Smith-Butterwick  
Ms. Rosales communicated about what is taking place with the MYTIE grant; past, present, 
and future.  She, also, is working on the continuation grant. The Global Appraisal of 
Individual Needs (GAIN-I CORE) and Adolescent Community Reinforcement Approach (A-
CRA) training is in process for this month, either in person or online for the next few months.  
Other trainings include motivational interviewing, Trauma focused cognitive behavioral 
therapy (TF-CBT) will also be taking place.  Year 2 will include programming and expansion 
of the providers of the MYTIE Cohort.  She mentioned they are in the 2nd quarter of the 
Implementation Grant.  Mr. Tyson requested technical assistance. Mr. Scott encouraged and 
reminded everyone of the MYTIE Financial Map on the OROSC website at 
www.michigan.gov/bhrecovery; click on Treatment and then the financial map.  The 
Strategic Plan will be shared with the TSC.  Answers were provided to various questions the 
TSC asked.   
 

G. Gambling Prevention and Treatment Project – Alia Lucas 
Ms. Lucas related information, such as speakers, among others about the upcoming 
Gambling Symposium to be held on March 2, 2018. To register, click on 2018 Gambling 
Disorder Symposium.  Mr. Scott encouraged the group to take advantage of the training and 
to keep in mind the risk and protective factors, as well as other information relevant to 
gambling treatment. Ms. Lucas answered questions asked by the TSC. 

 
V. Update and Discussion on 42 CFR Part 2 Final Rule – Angela Smith Butterwick  

The Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) released the new 
rule on January 2, 2018.  There is a five-hour session on January 31, 2018 and you may register 
through SAMHSA. Ms. Smith-Butterwick explained the specifics about the rule, such as 
methods of payment, and quality assessment, as well as other information. This is supplement to 
the rule that was issued January 18, 2017.  Ms. Smith-Butterwick will send to Ms. Bullard, and 
Ms. Bullard will e-mail everyone the link to the final rule. It will be available on the OROSC 
website soon. Ms. Smith-Butterwick answered questions asked by the TSC. 
 
 
 

http://www.michigan.gov/bhrecovery
http://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-15-005
http://www.michigan.gov/bhrecovery
http://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/0,5885,7-339-71550_2941_4871_55008_79025---,00.html
http://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/0,5885,7-339-71550_2941_4871_55008_79025---,00.html
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VI. Global Appraisal of Individual Needs (GAIN-I CORE) Update and Discussion – Angela Smith 
Butterwick      

Ms. Smith-Butterwick related to everyone an update on GAIN, as well as discussion. The first 
training is January 30, 2018 and January 31,2018 (two full days) at Community Mental Health 
Association of Michigan (CMHAM) (formerly MACMHB).  All PIHPs must identify two to four 
people to send to the training. Once information is received, they will be added to the list of 
attendees. She, also, gave other detailed information about this training. The second GAIN 
training will be online only on February 13, 2018, as well as other information about the second 
training. Questions were asked, and answers were shared. 
 

VII. PIHP and SAPT Directors Announcements and Innovative Practices Update – PIHP/SAPT 
Directors 

 Darlene Owens (Region 7 - Detroit Wayne Mental Health Authority (DWMHA): Received 
an epidemiological (EPI) report from Dr. Cynthia Arfken on the SUD Oversight Policy Board, 
showed a decline in opiate and heroin deaths in Wayne county. She furthermore explained some 
of the actual statistics referring to the decline.  Advertising and town hall meetings are on track 
as explained at the last ROSC/TSC meeting. The mayor of Detroit wants DWMHA to work on 
addressing the homeless population. She also mentioned the various projects taking place within 
the region; Western Wayne, Downriver, Angel Project with Michigan State Police, Hope, Not 
Handcuffs by Judge Davis, and Detroit FAN Project, by Andre Johnson. 

 Marci Scalera (Region 6 – CMH Partnership of Southeast (SE) Michigan): Ms. Scalera 
explained what is taking place for training in SE Michigan about the Red Project and innovative 
strategy events. She further related information that is taking place regarding Naloxone, 
prescriptions, law enforcement, among other items, such as a strategy to have peers at the 
hospital after a person has been revived using Naloxone.  Ms. Scalera will e-mail question 
Standing Order information to Mr. Scott, who will in turn forward it to MDHHS Population 
Health.   

 Joel Smith – (Region 4 – Southwest Michigan Behavioral Health) – Mr. Smith related to 
everyone the success happening in their region regarding Naloxone.  He explained how they will 
be creating a doctor to doctor curriculum, as well as other innovations taking place.   
 

VIII. Upcoming Training Events – OROSC Staff, TSC Membership 
MYTIE: GAIN Training as mentioned above by Angie.  
STR: trainings in various regions as mentioned by Ms. Leek.  Let Ms. Leek know if you need 
trainings.  
Peer Support: Ms. Werner mentioned trainings for the Peer Support area.   
SAMHSA: announced the termination of the National Registry of Evidence-based Programs and 
Practices (NREPP) and will now be in-house at SAMHSA.  
Community Anti-Drug Coalitions of America (CADCA): Conference is February 4, 2018 
through February 8, 2018. 
 

IX. Additional Information - NA 
 

X. WRAP-UP AND ADJOURNMENT 
 2:00 pm 
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ACTION                 PERSON(S) RESPONSIBLE      DEADLINE 
E-Mail everyone 42 CFR Part 2 Final Rule   Ms. Bullard          3/15/18 
Post 42 CFR Part 2 Final Rule on OROSC Website  Ms. Bullard          3/15/18 
E-Mail Standing Order information to Larry  Ms. Scalera         3/15/18   
E-Mail Information to MDHHS Population Health Mr. Scott         3/15/18 
 
NEXT MEETING 
Date/Time:  March 15, 2018; 10:00 am to 3:00 pm 
Location: Horatio S. Earle Learning Center, 7575 Crowner Drive, Dimondale, Michigan 
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